
 
 
 
 

                                     
 

 

COMPANHIA DE SANEAMENTO DO PARANÁ 

CVM REGISTRY No. 01862-7         CNPJ No. 76.484.013/0001-45 
 

MATERIAL FACT 

Companhia de Saneamento do Paraná – (“Sanepar”), ("Company"), in compliance 
with the provisions of CVM Resolution No. 44/2021 and following the Material Fact of 
March 20, 2025, informs its shareholders, investors and the market at large that the 
Board of Directors, at its 10th/2025 Extraordinary Meeting held on this date, considering 
the publication on April 10, 2025, of the Federal Annual Budget Law for 2025 (“LOA 
2025”), Law 15,121/2025, approved the accounting recognition and payment of taxes 
related to the revenue earned from the lawsuit filed against the Federal Government 
regarding the Reciprocal Tax Immunity of Corporate Income Tax (“IRPJ”), writs of 
payment (“precatório”) No.1189180920244019198. 

The aforementioned accounting recognition involves entries in assets, liabilities, and 
earnings, including but not limited to: (i) recognition of revenue; (ii) creation of a 
regulatory liability related to the tariff reduction currently defined by the Regulatory 
Agency for Delegated Public Services of Paraná (Agepar); (iii) provision for legal fees; 
and (iv) tax payments. It is important to note that these entries are currently being 
prepared by the management and are expected to be published in the Interim Financial 
Statements for 1Q2025. 

Regarding the other developments related to the case, we reiterate that: 

I. No timeline has yet been established for the Company to receive the economic benefits 
(funds) arising from the writs of payment (“precatório”); 

II. The Company sent a letter to Agepar on March 20, 2025, requesting specific 
regulatory treatment regarding the tax immunity case (stemming from the original case 
number 0008066-96.1994.4.01.3400 and the sentence enforcement number 1074228-
74.2022.4.01.3400, both from the 21st Federal Civil Court of the Federal District), due to 
the exceptional nature of the matter. 

The Company will keep the market informed about the progress of this process. 

 

 

Curitiba, April 24, 2025. 

 
 

Abel Demetrio 
Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This is a free translation for informative purposes only, without any legal validity. The original text in Portuguese is the 
only legal version and must be consulted in order to elucidate any doubts or conflicts. 


